



## Committee & Coaches Meeting Agenda & Minutes January 14, 2014

Attendees: Domenick Tutera, Amy Moon, John Bandy, Marcia Wilcox, Linda Spracklin, Doug Kuhblank, Shelly Sutherland

Proceedings: Meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by John Bandy, Program Director.

Motion to approve December minutes approved

**Next meeting: Tuesday, January 21, 2014 @ Rockledge Presbyterian Church  
6:30 pm – *Note time change***

The focus of the meeting was: Opening Day & FBL Expo

- FBL Expo is scheduled for February 15, 2014 at MCC
  - Varsity boys and girls are scheduled to play after our opening day ceremonies
  - At this time, varsity is scheduled to play 2 games after our opening day games
  - Discussion was held about playing 2 games at the Expo after playing scrimmages on Opening Day – Coach Kuhblank expressed concerns over injuries.
  - Question arose as to what we are getting out of participating in the Expo.
    - We will get 10% of anything that Steve (Slushy) makes; \$ will come back to RHS.
    - All participating teams will also take 1 hour to work the concession stand. All profits will be split among teams who are participating.
- Opening Day: Committee discussed the conflict between our opening day scheduled on the same day as the Expo. Our concerns were:
  - Do we have officials? They will probably all be at the Expo.
    - Domenick has an acquaintance who might be able to help out.
    - Coach Kuhblank reiterated the fact that we need to promote RHS lax because we are the only school without a feeder school.
  - Amy has already secured the Cocoa Police Department for opening day – canine demonstrations are approved; lemonade stand (even though they don't sell lemonade); Colby Milles (?) mom will do face painting for \$3.00 (1/2 split). We are unable to get radio stations at this time (cost \$) but one radio station is willing to do a live interview with one of the coaches

- Space Walk/Bouncy House – Amy spoke to representative who said that they will set up a bouncy house in exchange for free advertising.
    - Question: do we need a liability form from the company or school?  
Coach Kuhblank will check with Bonita.
  - Electronic sign on US1 outside fire department – John has contact with Betsy who works for city. He will contact her.
  - Committee discussed conflict with Expo Event – Both GrassRoots and Parisi Speed School will be there.
  - After much discussion, committee suggested that we move the date of Opening Day to February 8. Concern was that event was in major conflict with Expo.
  - Food: last year Slow N Mo (?) took all the profit. Domenick suggested that we barbecue hamburgers and hotdogs and sell meals. He will contact Tracy Holloway (?) to see if we can use the band grill. Amy has a connection with Ryan’s pizza and will contact them to see if they will donate any pizzas.
  - Committee voted to change date of opening day to February 8 pending availability of the field, GrassRoots and Parisi. Shelly will contact both to see if they are available on that date. Amy will check with Cocoa PD to see if date change works for them.
- Chairperson-Equipment/Grants – Shelly Sutherland
    - Shelly will order mixed sizes of white/ash short sleeve and long sleeve shirts (24 long sleeve, 24 short sleeve)
    - With donation of Dead Bug Dave (deducting sponsorship for players) we have approximately \$350 to work with. Marcia proposed that we give an additional \$200 to order more shirts of mixed sizes. Committee voted in favor of proposal.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm.

Minutes submitted by:

---

Linda Spracklin, Chairperson-Program Member Advisory Committee